
Memorandum 
U.S. Department 
of Transportation 

National Highway 
Traffic Safety 
Administration 

Subject: ACTION: Docket Submission of Memorandum Titled 
“Testing Costs and Obstacles for Transit Bus Rollover 
Protection” 

Date: 

From: Shashi Kuppa, Director 
Office of Crashworthiness Standards 

To: Docket No. NHTSA-2021-0088 

Thru: Terrence Sommers 
Assistant Chief Counsel 

The memorandum titled “Testing Costs and Obstacles for Transit Bus Rollover Protection” is 
attached for inclusion into the referenced public docket. The memo is submitted as a supplement 
to New Flyer of America, Inc.’s initial petition for reconsideration to the final rule establishing 
Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 227 “Bus Rollover Structural Integrity”. 

Please submit this report and memorandum to Docket No. NHTSA-2021-0088  

Attachment 
• NF Memorandum - Testing Costs and Obstacles for Transit Bus Rollover Protection.pdf
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